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A. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

Committee Members Mariann Byers (alternate) and Debbie Roberts were present. The meeting
was held electronically by Zoom.

Also present were: General Manager Emmons; District Engineer Hunt; District Traffic
Engineer Libring; Finance Manager Snyder; Administrative Assistant Richards

B. PUBLIC COMMENT:
There was no public comment.
C. MINUTES:
Minutes of the July 13, 2021 meeting were approved.
D. SANDIA CREEK AND VIA VAQUERO RECONSTRUCTION PROJECTS

District Engineer Hunt reported that he expects to have the final approval for the environmental
permits mid-September. He went over the numerous modifications to the project in detail
with the committee, and it was agreed by the committee to propose to the Board that
Murrieta Development’s revised construction cost of $1,223,965 be accepted. The committee
will also suggest that $122,397 be authorized as a 10% contingency to cover any unanticipated
construction items.

E. BUENA VISTA RECONSTRUCTION PROJECT

District Engineer Hunt reported that the final review of the environmental permits is still being
processed. There are no further details at this time.

F. TRAFFIC ISSUES

Traffic Engineer Libring reported that the remaining 45mph signs that the Board of
Supervisors approved were installed on Rancho California Road and Avenida Del Oro Road
and that the CMS sign is being rotated each week to different streets to encourage drivers to
exercise caution and watch their speeds. He addressed with the committee the benefits and
drawbacks of using the CMS board when big events on I-15 cause traffic to be diverted down
Sandia Creek Road.

41606 Date Street, Suite 205, Murrieta, California 92562-7090
PHONE: (951) 696-0060 « FAX: (951) 696-0061 * info@deluzcsd.org * www.deluzcsd.org



G. FIELD CREW REPORT
Traffic Engineer Libring reported that staff is continuing to backfill shoulders throughout the
District and that final trench repairs have been completed on Carancho Road/El Calamar Road.
There are no further updates at this time.

H. PERMITS, SUBDIVISION MAPS AND COUNTY ISSUES:
General Manager Emmons reported that ongoing efforts are being made to encourage people
to report zoning infractions to Riverside County Code Enforcement or Supervisor Jeffries'
office. The District is attempting to work more closely with Supervisor Jeffries’ office.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:36 p.m.
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